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First name: Nancy

Last name: Holmes

Organization: Sunset Empire Parks and Recreation District Foundation

Title: 

Comments: Sirs and gentle ladies.

Please let me remind you of the most important fact.  This is public land, meaning belong to neither you or I, the

past Trump administration nor the present Biden administration. Nor does does this land belong to Nevada or

Oregon or Montana,this is federal land and I pay taxes to the federal government.  

Please consider the wildlife and their habitats and the endangered species. I mean natural habitats and native

wildlife, not privately owned cattle that over graze the fields and stomp away the banks of streams.

 The recovery of imperiled or threatened species needs to be prioritized on National Forests and livestock

grazing managed so as not to jeopardize species' recovery. 

This leftover Trump administration proposal to increase grazing would not only fuel livestock grazing's

contribution to the climate and biodiversity crises, but runs directly counter to the Biden Administration's 30x30

land conservation agenda by sacrificing what could be protected lands to the commercial livestock industry.

The Forest Service must do the right thing for Wilderness, other public lands, and wildlife by dropping its

proposed Rangeland Management Directives. 


